SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

June 2021

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley
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Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

Covid testing of the wastewaler has been discontinued at least for now.

e The WRF crew and other SWD team members have been fine tuning the
new wheel line irrigation system.

e The quarterly monitoring well report has been completed and submitted.

e The farmer has harvested 125 tons of silage from the spray field this
cutting.

e Rich has hauled 62 dry tons of sludge to Sequim over the last month. That
product was 2.82% solids. 3% solids are the thickest we can pump into the

truck. We can expect to be hauling a bit more for a time.

e Rich has his Wastewater Collection System Operator Certification.



Water Production/Consumption Results

e The next total water meter reads will be the first week in July.

e The water level in both wells is falling slightly as we move further into the
irrigation season.

e Total water production numbers continue to appear high. We are continuing
to look for leaks or other reasons for high production.

Other

e David Ketsi of Evergreen Rural Water of Washington is here this week to
continue leak detection work. The plan is to go across Emerald, East on
Medsker and also on Hogans Vista.

e SWD personnel will be replacing a failed water service line under Lesli Lane
near the tennis courts this week.

e All District fire extinguishers have been checked and serviced.

e The Golf Club will be removing a tree from the 11* fairway whose roots

plugged the sewer mainline.
e 2011 Ford Ranger going to dealer for recall work.

e SWD personnel are preparing to install a concrete pad for the new
emergency generator to be placed at the main sewer lift station.



Scott, Rocky and Sam repaired the long-standing water leak at Taylor Bivd.
and Sunland Drive.

SWD personnel are working with a SLOA representative regarding herbicide
use in the RV parking lot.

SWD had Cooper Fuel top off the fuel in all emergency generators as well as

our back-up supply.
SWD approved a new sewer connection at Discovery Court.

The water mainline flushing has been completed for the year.



